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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT WHIPPINGHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE  ON THURSDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 2021 AT 7.15PM 
Prior to the Council Meeting a Public Meeting is being held to receive a presentation from Steve Burton from Wight Building Materials on the forthcoming proposed Planning Application for Gravel Extraction from Palmers Farm
Any one attending must wear a face mask or they will not be allowed in

35 Local Residents attended the Public Meeting at which various questions were raised regarding the gravel extraction which Steve Burton from Wight Building Materials answered.

MEMBERS PRESENT:- Cllr Kirwood-Slack(Chairman), Cllr Thursby-Pelham, Cllr Taylor and Cllr Price.

1566/21        APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Clark and Cllr Walter.


1567/21
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
1568/21
    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 16TH SEPTEMBER 2021

    The minutes of the meeting held on the 16th September 2021 were approved and duly signed.
1569/21       TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
a. Summary of payments and receipt for September and October 21 and to note the bank  statement. 
      RESOLVED:-

b. 

That the summary of payments and receipt for September and October 21 were approve and
      the bank  statement was noted.
c. To note Payment made so far this month. 
The payments made so far this month was duly noted.
1570/21      TO COMMENT ON THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATION AND ANY THAT ARE RECEIVED PRIOR TO
                      THE COUNCIL MEETING AND TO NOTE DECISIONS MADE.

        None received at this moment in time.
                      To note Folly Works Folly Lane East Cowes Isle Of Wight. Lawful Development Certificate for proposed 

                      marking out of new road.

Granted.


1571/21      LOCAL CYCLING WALKING IMPROVEMENT PLAN

       a.
To ratify the decision to work with East Cowes Town Council to establish a cycle route between East 
Cowes along the River Medina to join our Parishes with a viable cycle and walking route to Newport.
RESOLVED :-

That the Council ratified the decision to work with East Cowes Town Council to establish a cycle route between East Cowes along the River Medina to join our Parishes with a viable cycle and walking route to Newport.

       b.
To discuss the cost implications and to agree to pay our portion of the Consultants fee.


Cost implications were discussed the cost being split between the Isle of Wight Council which would  

        cover 50% of cost and our 2 Parish Council of which Whippingham share would be about £2,000 part   

of  the Consultants fees.

      RESOLVED
       
      That the Council supports this project and agrees to their proportion of the fees. 
1572/21     TO DISCUSS AND AGREE ON HOW AS A PARISH WE CELEBRATE THE FORTH-COMING QUEENS JUBILEE 

      Various suggestions were made about how as a Parish we could celebrate the Queens Jubilee these  

                    included planting trees, turning grass verges into wild flower verges and other ideas. It was agreed to look 

                    into the suggestions and bring this item back to another meeting.
1573/21      CLERK TO REPORT CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AND OTHER RELATED PARISH MATTERS AND 
                     DECISIONS TO BE MADE.


       a.
Remembrance Service at St Wilfred’s Chairman to Lay wreath.

                             The Chairman laid the wreath on behalf of the Council on Remembrance Sunday.

                     b.
 Election recharges



 Our election recharge bill is £48 as there were no contested elections.

       c.
 Support package to help Island Families
                              Councillors have been circulated with this information.
                     d.
  Road Policing Unit
                 It was reported that the Bob Seely MP has requested to the Police and Crime Commissioner that the 

                 Island has its own Road Policing Unit due to problems with motor cyclist at various parts of the  

                               Island as we are not as well served as the mainland.

       e.      Christmas Tree  
                              The Clerk reported the Christmas Tree was ordered and arrangements have been made to put it up 

                with our usual contractor.
1574/21       TO RECEIVE A  REPORT FROM CLLR PRICE IW COUNCILLOR

        Councillor Price gave a verbal report and  also updated the Council on the Football Club.

1575/21       TO RECEIVE MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS AND COUNCILLORS REPORTS.
         Cllr Taylor presented his report from IWC – Environment and Sustainability Forum Meeting he attended.

         Copy of his report attached as Appendix A to the minutes.
Signed 





  

Date 
APPENDIX A

Notes re: IWC Environment & Sustainability Forum (E&SF); For Whippingham Parish Council, 18.11.21 Colleagues, I have forwarded to you the Minutes from the last E&SF meeting on public engagement. What follows here are my personal thoughts following from that event. Brian Taylor 
…...................
IWC – Environment and Sustainability Forum
Topics: (a) Mission Zero Hub and (b) Public Engagement 

I found it a difficult meeting. The E&S Forum uses MS Teams (rather than Zoom) and with, typically, some 30+ people participating the demand on bandwidth is such that users are encouraged to switch off their cameras and mute their speakers to conserve bandwidth. Consequently it is difficult to be aware of other people and their reactions which, for me, makes it a very 'top-down' activity. 
The two leads for the meeting were Holly Jones (IWC) and Rob Sauven. Holly has clearly put a lot of work into this whole climate change process and Rob Sauven who was a Vestas Director and is currently a Director of Bioregional Development Group, has active involvement in the issues. 
The IWC Mission Zero Hub was outlined in a series of PowerPoint slides which you will have seen. 
Understandably, to discuss the concept, the large group was subdivided into smaller groups, which made it a more manageable process, but as a result the slides with bullet-points to guide discussion disappeared. One could make a contribution but, perhaps as an older person, this did not feel natural or intuitive. 
The Mission Zero discussions rolled over into Public Engagement. I asked when the last public meetings had been arranged to educate our Island community about climate change which, given that we called it a crisis in 2019 and thought it was very important back in 2007, provided a fairly large window. Holly said that no large events have been run in the last 12 months and Rob said we can't leave this entirely up to the IWC, we need a wider engagement from different groups. 
So, what sort of steps or actions can we take to create an information platform ourselves for our local community or are there perhaps better ways that we can link with adjoining PCs or TCs to link together and share information for our wider communities? 
I think it is really important to ensure that a group of public bodies or organisations coalesce to form a separate body from the IWC to ensure that our Local Authority continues to play an important role into the future. I suggest some groups below, but I'm sure that others will also come forward as well. These are starting points for discussion. 
Wootton PC; East Cowes TC; Newport TC; Age-UK (IW); Island schools; Island churches; our MP; Environmental organisations (WWF, Friends of the Earth, Greenpeace, Extinction Rebellion); Charities (AONB, CPRE, Footprint Trust); Southern Water; SS Electricity. 
COP26 is our next topic for discussion in the E&SF. The event underlined how urgent this process is and how important it is for the public to start seeing activity taking place. Right now our world is around 1.1oC above baseline and already locked in heating will take us to 1.4oC. We must act now! 
Brian Taylor: 18th November '21 1/
Whippingham Parish Council supporting
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